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Minutes 

Public Meeting 
 

February 26, 2025 
 
_____________________________________________________________________ 

 

Call to Order 

The Warden called the electronic public meeting to order on the above date at 10:00 
a.m. and assumed the Chair. 

Roll Call 

The Deputy Clerk confirmed that Warden Matrosovs, Councillor Carleton, and 
Councillor Dobreen were in attendance. 

The following staff members were also participating: 

Scott Taylor, Director of Planning; Claudia Markworth, Administrative Assistant; and 
Rayburn Murray, Deputy Clerk.  

Declaration of Interest 

There were no declarations of interest.  

Public Meeting 

The Warden advised that notice for the meeting was given in accordance with the 
County's Procedural By-law and the Planning Act and that the purpose of the public 
meeting was to obtain input from the public. The Warden confirmed that the County's 
planning staff will prepare a report for consideration at a future meeting of County 
Council that will consider the submissions made regarding this matter. Further, the 
Warden shared a reminder that to request a notice of decision or notice of any further 
meetings, members of the public send a written request or any questions to 
planning@grey.ca.   

County Official Plan Amendment - 42-42-000-OPA-25 (also called 
OPA 25) 

Scott Taylor, Director of Planning, confirmed that notice for the meeting was given in 
accordance with the County's Procedural By-law and the Planning Act. He provided a 
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presentation regarding Official Plan Amendment 25 (OPA 25) and provided a summary 
of the application.  

Furthermore, Mr. Taylor advised that the County had received written submissions from 
the following parties, which will form part of the public record regarding this matter and 
be included with the submissions made today as part of a staff report for consideration 
of County Council as part of a future meeting regarding this matter: Enbridge Gas, Grey 
Sauble Conservation Authority, Historic Saugeen Metis, Niagara Escarpment 
Commission, Randy McLeod, Jacqueline Van Strien, and Kelsey Wilding-Davies. Mr. 
Taylor provided a summary of the comments.  

David McKay, Agent for the Applicant, presented the application and provided a 
summary of the subject lands. 

Public comments were heard from Randy McLeod and Tom Morrisey. 

No questions or comments from Council members in attendance. 

Adjournment 

The public meeting adjourned at 10:34 a.m. to the call of the Warden. 

 
 

   

Andrea Matrosovs, Warden  Rayburn Murray, Deputy Clerk 

   

 


